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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	May 13, 2013

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Ken Lindholm – Republican candidate for City Council District 6

Kenny Smith – Republican candidate for City Council District 6
	52 members

1 CMPD officer
2 Candidates for City Council - District 6

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	


Welcome:  Meeting was brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:30 pm

President Doss thanked everyone for coming out, and then turned the meeting over to LT Thomas Gwaltney - Response Area 3 Commander, Westover Division. 
Lt. Thomas Gwaltney indicated that Community Police Officer Katie Schwartz was not present tonight due to her being part of the support unit for the 58 officers who bicycled to Washington DC as a part of National Police Week.
CMPD Monthly Crime Report

CMPD LT Thomas Gwaltney provided our monthly Crime Report covering the period from 04/08/2013 to 05/12/2013.
	Date
	Address
	Incident Type
	Comments

	15-APR-2013
	4600 FAIRBLUFF PL
	Residential Burglary
	Open Case

	19-APR-2013
	4900 HORTON CT
	Sexual Assault
	Victim knew assailant.  Cleared by arrest 

	02-MAY-2013
	1400 MOCKINGBIRD LN
	Larceny from Building
	Open Case


NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
Lt. Gwaltney also provided information concerning several recent reports of late night gunshots around Seneca Pl.  After investigation by responding officers nothing was found and no damage reported.  Lt. Gwaltney does request that if you report an incident please be willing to see the responding officers to provide any additional information to help them in their investigation.     

Lt. Gwaltney also left information on the table concerning the code that went into effect on January 1, 2013 requiring Rental Property to be registered.  Beginning January 1, 2013, owners of residential rental property located in the Charlotte City limits are required to register each property with the Charlotte-Mecklenburg Police Department.  The registration program serves as an important resource in maintaining community safety through the City’s collaboration with rental property owners and occupants to ensure quality rental housing.

If you own rental property, register today.  It’s free, easy and confidential.  For more information, call 311.  Or to register visit http://rentalproperty.charlottenc.gov.

Resident asked about the report of a suspicious vehicle which had been reported in the neighborhood.  Lt. Gwaltney stated that they have not found this SUV since it was reported.

Lt. Gwaltney reported that there have been several break-in’s on the north side of Woodlawn however, the police department has not seen any indication of these trickling down to our neighborhood.

Lt. Gwaltney expressed his appreciation of the Madison Park neighborhood support and for our nominating them for the Community Relations Award.
Speakers – 

NNO Sponsor Emele Ferrara 

Due to other commitments she was not able to attend our meeting as scheduled tonight.  However, she has left information with the HOA that can be found on the table.
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Welcome to our practice!!
Call to schedule your Welcome Dental Exam.

Offer includes a FREE comprehensive exam, periodontal (gum) exam, oral
cancer screening (value of $90) for patients that receive a full fee cleaning and

necessary x-rays.





Ken Lindholm – Republican candidate for City Council – District 6

Ken has been a resident of Charlotte since 1989 is married and has two children.  He wants to work to build our community and be a place where people want to work and live.

Kenny Smith – Republican Candidate for City Council – District 6

Kenny is a native of Charlotte and has a wife and two children.  He wants to serve the people of District 6 and make it a better place to live in and will protect the taxpayer’s money as if it were his own money.

May 9th, Government Center Meet The New City Manager

President Doss went down to the Government Center and met Ron Carlee, the new City Manager for Charlotte at the Reception.  He said he planned to get out and see the neighborhoods as soon as he got a chance.  While down at the Center President Doss caught up with other neighborhood leaders from across Charlotte that he has become friends with over the years.

May 10th, Marion Diehl Rec Center

President Doss met with Danielle Maddox
Recreation Specialist
Special Events & Volunteer Services
Mecklenburg County Park and Recreation  

We brainstormed on some ideas for the upcoming fundraiser for the future Newtown Memorial playground at Park Road Park. 
Newtown Memorial Playground at Park Road Park 5/9/13
President Doss attended a meeting at 6:30 PM at the Marion Diehl Center on the Playground with Parks and Recreations Patricia Poteat and Peter Cook.  The Hats of to Parks event took Place on Friday the 10th at Freedom Park as part of the fundraiser for the $250,000 needed for the project.    Parks and Recreation is looking for money and said if you wanted to hold some type of fundraiser on the park property toward the event that their grounds would be open without a user fee.   Pinewood Elementary is collecting coins from students.   Parks and Recreation is kicking in the first $100,000 for the park.  

Madison Central Park Spring Work Day 4/13/13

Thanks to Matt Magnasco for heading up the spring work day.  Weeding, painting the flag pole, some path erosion control, and general grounds maintenance was done at Madison Central Park that morning. Thanks to the following for giving up part of their Saturday morning to help keep Madison Central Park in shape for all users including the school and community.

Thanks to each of the following that helped work on the park.

Richard Akers
Jo Ann Means
Don Means
Lisa Charde
Stacy Raynor
Margaret Sexton
Cheryl Furr
Ted Peters

Jennifer Delorm

Martin Doss

Matt Magnasco

Rabies Clinic

I had already planned to bring up the rabies clinic at the Animal Shelter for tonight’s meeting before Mecklenburg County had its first confirmed case of rabies last week in Plaza Midwood in a kitten.  President Doss took his dogs to the rabies clinic last month and it was much better organized than past years.  From arrival to leaving it was about 90 minute’s total.  They also now chip for $5.00.  That will get your animal back to your front door if found in Mecklenburg County.  Animal Control Officers said you would still get a fine, but would not be charged the extra expenses should the animal been taken to the animal shelter. 

	Free Rabies Clinic 

Mecklenburg County residents only

2nd Saturday of every month

At the shelter: Animal Care & Control
8315 Byrum Dr
Charlotte 28217

8:00am to 11:00am

Print out the calendar.
Read more about keeping safe from rabies.

We are adding in microchips for $5 each..
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	                                                    Read the following Instructions

· Dogs must be leashed and cats in carriers.
· You MUST bring a picture ID with your current address. If your address on your ID is not current, please also bring a utility bill that shows your current address. If you do not have a picture ID you will be turned away. 

· All dogs and cats that are coming to receive a rabies shot MUST be at least 4 months of age. Any animal brought that is under 4 months will be turned away. If you have any papers that shows a birth date on your pet you are welcome to bring that with you. 

· If you bring prior rabies certificates your pet could receive a 3 year shot. 

· Your pet will not receive a rabies vaccination from us if it is requested more than 30 days before the previous shot’s expiration date. Rabies vaccinations requested within the final 30 days or after expiration will be given.  

· If you are bringing an animal to the clinic for a family member, friend, or neighbor, you MUST have their photo ID (or a photo copy of their photo ID) with their current address and written permission for you to get their animals vaccinated. 

· There are two lines that are created at 7:00am: a rabies line on the right and a spay/neuter line on the left. The spay/neuter line will start at 7:00am. The rabies line will start when all spay/neuter owners have been checked in and will start no later than 8:00am. Note: owners in line for the spay/neuter services are there by appointment only. 

· Owners cannot register/license their pets before they come get their rabies shot. The rabies shots need to be current before the owner can purchase a license. 

· You have the option to purchase a city/county license at the same time that you receive your rabies certificate. If you wish to purchase a license, you can do that at the same time you receive your rabies certificate. A license is $30 for unaltered pets and $10 for spayed/neutered pets. If we do not already have proof in our database that your animal has been altered then you will be asked to pay the $30 license fee. You are encouraged to bring proof of spay/neuter with you to get the $10 license fee. 

· We accept the following forms of payment: Cash, Check, Visa, and MasterCard. 

· Owners that come for the free rabies shots will receive a number so you can rest at your car. The cut off time is promptly at 11:00am. Everyone who received a number before 11:00am will be served. Anyone that comes after 11:00am will be referred to the next clinic date. 

· Numbers are called in groups of ten and will be displayed on a board at the building entrance.  

· Please note that there could be a long wait to receive your pets’ vaccination so we appreciate your patience. Feel free to bring a book or something to do and even a chair if you choose not to wait in your car. 


Todd Sherrill CMS Response On Madison Central Park Issues
President Doss contacted Mr. Sherrill on 4/15/13 regarding the paths, and anthill mounds.  He replied on 4/16/13:
Hey Marty,

First and foremost, thank you for all of your efforts to keep this property looking and performing at its best for CMS and the community. 

To fill the water barrels: 

If you want to get a long hose or multiple hoses I will get you a water key for the spigots at the school.  Just let me know. 

I will have my pest control guys take care of the ants ASAP. 

I will have the trail trimmed and sprayed. Going forward I have no issues with the community spraying for weeds. The only restriction is the only use what you can buy at Home Depot or Lowes. No commercial grade chemicals. 

Thanks, Todd 
Todd Sherrill  

CMS SPM
Up until this past weekend I had about 10 complaints directed at me for the grass.  CMS maintains the property and I am sure they were aware of the height of the grass.  Was it too tall?  Absolutely!  Todd did promise to have it taken care of by Saturday and I did received word it was finally cut on Saturday evening.  We never heard why the grounds were allowed to get so high.  Perhaps the weather caused scheduling conflicts.  Smith up on Tyvola had some issues along Tyvola sidewalk and the parking lot with tall grass. 

Wedgewood Intersection Seneca Place @ Wedgewood (nearest Madison Central Park)

Resident sent the following e-mail on 4/14/13

Since DOT does not have money to fully address this intersection in the near future, I would like to advocate for a stopgap measure of:  repainting the pedestrian walkway, painting an island area for walkers (if concrete is too expensive), and improving the signage.  Check out the treatment at the intersection of Park Road and Kenilworth.  When traveling north on Park Road I am talking about the intersection where Park Road splits to the left.  You will see a nice concrete island, clearly marked white pedestrian walkway on the road & signage that indicates that pedestrians have the right of way when in the crosswalk.  These same vertical-format signs are used on Princeton Road near Freedom Park.  They are the styles that are installed on the roadway instead of on a post beside the road.

I believe there are two NEW reasons why the problems at this intersection should be addressed now rather than later. #1:  In the Fall Pinewood Elementary will become a true neighborhood school.  Residents of Madison Park will no longer have the option to "transfer" to another school and as a result we will see more children walking to school and many will use this route. #2: The Wedgewood Farmers Market will attract many walkers and bikers through this intersection on Tuesday afternoons and Saturday mornings. Of course the fact that this is one of the most dangerous crossings for walkers/bikers going to the park remains a reason as well.                 

I believe this intersection is an accident waiting to happen.  I walk through it several times a week and can speak from personal experience to how dangerous it is.  If there is anything I can do to help please let me know.  I appreciate anything you can do to help us with this issue.

We sent the concern on to CDOT.  Chip Gallup replied the following on 4/15/13

Morning Marty!

I have pushed this along to our safety folks for comment.

Let’ see what they say…

President Doss followed up with Chip Gallup on 5/7/13 He responded the following

In a message dated 5/7/2013 8:40:31 A.M. Eastern Daylight Time, rgallup@ci.charlotte.nc.us writes:

It is on our Pedestrian Crossing Committee agenda this AM.

I will let you know what I hear.

Thanks

Chip responded later in the morning the following on 5/7/2013

Marty:

We have been tasked with a subcommittee field visit and potential recommendation, which will take place within the next thirty days. 

I will let you know what is discussed.  Thanks!

Director Ken Davis resigned from the HOA board on 4/10/13

We wish to Thank Ken for the years he served our community as a Director and the 1-year he served as our President.  

Irrigation System @ Madison Central Park Rose Garden

Thanks to Director Richard Akers for converting the pickle barrels obtained by VP Means from Parks and Recreation into rain collecting barrels.  Thanks to Parks and Recreation for donating those barrels for our use at the park.   On Sunday 4/21/13 President Doss, VP Means, and Secretary Means spent most of the afternoon working to install the irrigation drip lines to the rose bushes.   We finished the project on Tuesday afternoon 4/23/13.  Thanks to everyone for their help.  Our goal will be to collect as much rainwater to use to irrigate during dry spells over the summer.  The Inwood Fire Station will be used as back up to help fill the barrels as needed during the summer.   This system ran around $200 dollars. 
[image: image4.jpg]



Tyvola Road Adopt a Street Cleanup 5/4/13

Thanks to Margaret Sexton for heading up this cleanup.   Special thanks to the following for taking part in the 90 minute clean up:
Cheryl Furr

Martin Doss

Rick Douglas

Lynn Todd

Richard Todd

Don Means

10 bags of trash were removed from Tyvola between Farmbrook Road and Park Road.   Watch for future cleanups on our web site calendar. 

Web site for April 2013 Huge numbers of visits/hits

8897 all pages

  123 Calendars

3034 Discussion

2618 Home Page

  113 Maps

  590 Newsletter (a record)

  166 Meet Your Neighbors
  305 Our Info

1526 Pages and Docs

Our current HOA distribution e-mail list is now above 530.  So we are communicating with a lot of people.  It has steadily increased the last 3 years.  If you are not on our e-mail list and would like to be simply send your request to Madsionparkhoa@hotmail.com  

We never sell or share the list with anyone.  

National Night Out 8/6/13 in Madison Park 

Our event is returning to Fairbanks Road.  CDOT has granted permission to close the street for our event.  Hours for the event are 6 to 9 PM with the street shutting down at Noon until 11 PM.  This is necessary for us to set up and clean up.   Residents will be escorted in and out as in prior years on Fairbanks.   We will provide more details to those effective residents.  Fairbanks Road will close at Wedgewood Drive all the way to Valley Forge at Fairbanks.   Fire, Medic, and Police will all be notified and we will set up in such a way to allow any of the above emergency services to reach your property if needed.   We will of course have plenty of police, fire and other officials at our event as is always the case.   Those residents that can provide us water connections, electrical, or both if you would please let us know in advance at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com it would be appreciated.    This helps with placement of attractions, and allows us to plan on the number of generators needed to power everything. 

National Night Out Current Sponsors

Madison Park National Night Out 2013 Event Supporters 

YWCA Central Carolinas MP National Night Out 2013 Supporter 

Dr. Emele D. Ferrara DDS Madison Park 2013 NNO Supporter 

Target Official National Night Out Sponsor 2013 

Toppers Pizza 5033-f South Blvd. MP NNO 2013 Supporter 

Queens University Madison Park NNO 2013 Supporter 

Showmars MP NNO 2013 Supporter (Emerywood Location) 

AUTOBELL Madison Park National Night Out Supporter 2013 

PartyTime Events Madison Park NNO 2013 Supporter 

Long's Drugs Madison Park NNO Supporter 2013 

Rent A Me USA MP National Night Out Supporter 2013 

YES: Your Event Source Madison Park NNO Supporter 

Political Supporters of Madison Park NNO 2013 

Claire Fallon City Council@Large NNO 2013 Madison Park Supporter 

2013 National Night Out Scheduled Entertainers... 

Charlotte B-Cycle NNO 2013 
Game Truck Charlotte (Party Truck) 

The event will be held once again on Fairbanks Road.  8/6/13.  CDOT has granted permission for the closure of Fairbanks from Valley Forge to Wedgewood Drive again as of  4/23/13.  We will be alerting residents along that Road to more details in the near future.  Thanks as always to those neighbors that allow the use of water and electrical for the event.  

If you our a business or running for an office and would like to set up at the Largest National Night Out in Charlotte contact us at once at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com.  

Non Profits $250.00 / For Profits $500.00 / Running for an office/political $100.  Price includes link on our web site and businesses can have a rotating logo advertisement on our site.  Thanks to all our current sponsors.   

Kids Bicycle Safety and Educational Rodeo 

was held on May 7th, 5:00 to 7:00pm 
@ Madison Central Park                                                
The Kids Bicycle Safety and Educational Rodeo took place as scheduled.  

Neal Boyd was the organizer for that event and set the course. 
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Madison Park Family Fun Ride  

Rescheduled from May 5th, 2013 due to rain to: 
May 19th, 5:00 to 7:00 pm
@ Madison Central Park

Thanks to Douglas Welton for arranging these two events for our community. 

In case of rain on the rescheduled date of May 19th for the Famiy Fun Ride please check the Madison Central Face Book Page or the Madison Park HOA Web site 

http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park
Bike Route for Family Bike Ride Sunday May 19th
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Treasury Report Valerie Delby

Bank Account & Membership Information:
For the month of April, we had  13 new memberships (7 via check, 5 via paypal, & 1 via cash).   From April 8 through May 6, 2013 - We made a total of $1,024.15 in deposits and $337.08 in debits with an Available Balance of $5,550.39.  Included in deposits were NNO sponsorships from YWCA (Park Road location) for $200 and Emele Ferrara, DDS for $500.  Thank you to those organizations!! This ends the Treasurer's report.   
Welcome Packet update:  The Welcome Packet's were mailed e week of April 15 to homes listed as sold from Sept. 2012 through early March 2013.  We will continue to reach out to new homeowners throughout the year!
Traffic Calming Funds held by CDOT $1,253.80 earmarked for vinyl replacements on signs in the future.
Open Discussion / Issues / Concerns

Jo Ann Means presented information from the Tyvola Senior Center which might be of interest to residents of Madison Park.  Two FREE events will occur on May 20, 2013.  

· Speak Out at 10:00am – Gayla Woody from the Centralina Area Agency on Aging will discuss the impacts sequestration has on senior programs such as: Senior Meals, Home and Community-Based Services, and Medicare.  For more information call 704-522-6222

· Medicare Summary Notices:  Are those Charges Really Mine? at 11:00am.  The North Carolina Senior Medicare Patrol Program is holding a FREE event to help you protect yourself from Medicare fraud, waste and abuse.  For more information, call your local SHIIP coordinating site, Charlotte Mecklenburg Senior Centers at 704-522-6222.

A resident asked what we do about replacing the director that resigned.  President Doss stated that years ago we had one director, and over time have added more, however, the HOA is not required to have a set number, therefore is no need to replace the resigning director until the next scheduled elections in November. 
A resident mentioned going to a home tour and thought that this might be something that the HOA might be interested in as a fundraising event in the future.

A resident also mentioned receiving telemarketing calls recently that were not legitimate.  Many of these are simply scams.  Extreme caution should be used and residents should check them out through the Better Business Bureau.  It was mentioned that individuals or groups sometimes canvas the neighborhood going door to door.  This recently happened last weekend with a group called Hope Ministries.  If they approach you ask them to leave and call the police.  The police will check them out.

Welcome New Members
Residents who have recently moved to our neighborhood live on Ebb Place, Murrayhill Rd, Sandridge, and Seneca Pl.
Adjournment: 8:16pm










